
 
 

A Message from the City of Raleigh Transportation Department:  

 

 

First off, thank you so much for being a continued supporter of the GoPass program. 

  

The current program remains to be on hold as fare collection is suspended and GoPasses are 

currently not required. 

Due to the pandemic, all regional transportation providers have shifted to fare-free and rear-door 

boarding to eliminate contact with our bus operators. 

  

Raleigh City Council recently approved for GoRaleigh buses to remain fare-free through June 

30th 2022. Yes, a whole ‘nother year! 

 

Our regional partners (GoTriangle, GoCary, GoDurham, Chapel Hill Transit) are also all fare-

free and have no date determined when they will resume fare collection.  That being said, we are 

still offering our services of providing information to your employees and/or students regarding 

all their transportation options! 

   

Thank you, 

 Jayna Victor 

Commute Smart Consultant 

City of Raleigh 

Transportation Department 

 

 


